
  

 

Rotary Club of Hertford 
Meeting Activities and Events 

November 1, 2022 
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District # 7720 
Club # 6109 

Quote of the Day 
“The road to success 
is always under 
construction.” 

--Arnold Palmer 

Guests 
Al Chesson, Guest Speaker 
Carl Johnson,  
 Honorary Rotarian 

Member Anniversaries 
Jack Boone – 44 Yrs 
Joe Easterwood – 13 Yrs 

Wedding Anniversaries 
None 

Program Schedule 
11/08 Winfield Boyer 
11/15 Carlton Davenport 
   (SOM) 
11/22 Lee Duncan 
11/29 Assembly 

12/05 Christmas Party 
12/13 Holiday cards & bags 
12/20 Brenda H-Whit e 
12/27 Christmas Week 

01/03 New Year’s Week 

Attendance 
Members Present            20 
Attendance %                   69 

 
 
 

  

Bob opened the meeting at 7:02 am.  Members recited 
the Pledge of allegiance, sang My Country Tis of Thee, 
then Karen gave the Invocation.   

     Announcements 
*  Many thanks to everyone who attended and 
contributed to a successful planning retreat.  Once the 
draft plan is approved by the Board of Directors, then 
we will begin the work of implementation. 
*  Please support Hunger Heroes with healthy foods 
such as items with less sugar & salt. 
*  The annual Christmas Party will be held at the Brinn 
residence on Dec 5th with details forthcoming. 

Program 
Tim presented A R “Al” Chesson of A R Chesson 
Construction.  Al had a slide show that presented many 
of the completed projects that his company has done 
and identified others that are currently under 
construction.  The company focus is on commercial 
buildings and not residential structures.  With 44 
employees, his company bids on projects that are 
typically funded by local governments and community 
groups.  The company then subcontracts the work with 
the company supervising each job.  Among the many 
completed structures are educational facilities, fire 
stations, court houses, libraries, and the Duck Research 
Center.  Locally, they built the current Perquimans 
County H.S. gymnasium.  The company focuses on 
building projects in Southeastern Virginia and Eastern 
North Carolina. 

*  Happy Bucks:  Brenda, Connie  
*  50/50 Raffle:  Sandy donated it to the Foundation 
*  Members recited the 4-Way Test. 
*  The meeting adjourned at 7:52 am.   

Respectfully submitted by Bob. 


